Please respond to:

June Love

DSG Secretariat
Dounreay.com

Traill House

7 Olrig Street

Thurso, Caithness, KW14 7BJ

Tel: 01847 804612
01847 804615

2" February 2012

. Fax:
Ref: DSG(2012)C010 Email: info@dounreaystakeholdergroup.org

Business Plan Consultation

Nuclear Decommissioning Authority
Herdus House

Westlakes Science and Technology Park
Moor Row

Cumbria

CA24 3HU

Dear Sir/Madam

NDA’S DRAFT BUSINESS PLAN, 2012-15
DSG’S RESPONSE TO CONSULTATION

The Dounreay Stakeholder Group (DSG) welcomes the opportunity to comment on
the draft business plan, agrees with the remit of the NDA to support delivery and
firmly believes that safety needs to be the over-riding priority in all activities.

For the Dounreay site, the draft Plan notes that "The output of the competition is
expected to positively impact the plan. Any short-term changes in activities will be
noted in the final Business Plan issued in March 2012."

DSG members cannot comment productively on a 2012-15 Business Plan when the
Dounreay content is subject to change.

Of general note, on page 38 you state that the planned expenditure for 2011/2012 is
£161M — we believe this is a typo and should read “2012/13".

DSG is disappointed to see such a bland date for completion of the decommissioning
programme given that staff and contractors have been focussed to concentrate on an
earlier closure date. Indeed, when NDA were competing the site bidding participants
were incentivised to bring the interim end date in and stakeholders are already aware
of the closure being around 2025.

As mentioned in previous business plan consultations DSG would like to see a key
deliverable for the off-shore particle work. Equally there is no mention of key hazard
reductions.



We would also have expected to see some key deliverable associated with the
installation of the new parent body organisation given the contract is the first closure
contract awarded by the NDA.

As you are aware Dounreay continues to be the dominant employer in the area and
with the closure contract now being awarded stakeholders are well aware the impact
this will make to our county (Caithness & North Sutherland). We respectfully suggest
that the NDA reviews and renews its socio economic priority areas. DSG is well
aware of the work that the NDA carries out in support of the socio economic
activities, via the CNSRP and acknowledges the dedication and commitment of the
NDA local team in this respect.

However, NDA Headquarters must make a solid commitment about siting the
National Nuclear Archives in Caithness which not only provides the statutory
requirement for the NDA for record management, it would begin to pay for itself after
5-6 years (spend to save) and would show a commitment to the socio economics of
our area.

On the business plan in general, we request that the NDA gives consideration to
engaging with DSG before final production of the business plan to allow DSG to
comment on factual information relating to the Dounreay site.

Yours sincerely

Sent electronically without signature

Bob Earnshaw
DSG Chairman

cc. DSG members
Anna MacConnell, NDA Socio Economic and Stakeholder Relations Manager
Simon Middlemas, Managing Director, DSRL



